DRAFT
MARS HILL TOWN COUNCIL
Council Meeting Record
06/17/2015
6:00 PM

Council Members Present: Travis Kearney, Chairman; Trent Lundeen, Paul Miller, Tim Brewer & Sam Mahan.   Also present: Dave Cyr, Town Manager, Brian Harris, Shawn Gillen, Dean Lawrence, Chappy Clark, Steve Stiles, Joe Carvill, Kevin Grass, Chris Nicholas, Kelly Garrison, Loni Giberson, Shallie Estabrook, Darroll Wilson.

Chairman Kearney called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

Public Participation:

Brian Harris spoke about the long term impact of Blaine’s inability to Blaine participate in this summer’s summer recreation program.  Kelly Garrison and Loni Giberson both asked questions on the funding structure for the recreation program.

Motion by Kearney, seconded by Miller to suspend the rules and to move the order of Old Article 1 for consideration.  Motion passed 5-0 in favor.

Motion by Mahan, seconded by Brewer to approve the records of the May 18, 2015 Town Council Meeting as presented.  Motion passed 5-0.

Warrants were circulated and signed and Dave Cyr provided an update on the Financial Reports for the Fiscal Year to Date ending 06/01/2015.  No further action was required.

Dave Cyr presented the Department Head Reports as well as his own.  No further action was taken.

Old Business

1. Chairman Kearney summarized the issue and thoughts behind the Mars Hill Town Council’s decision to lock out the Blaine kids from participation in this summer’s Recreation Program.   There was a discussion of how best to move forward to better integrate Blaine’s community members in the program.  Motion by Kearney, seconded by Mahan, to continue to operate the program with Mars Hill and Blaine through the summer baseball and T Ball programs, with the condition that Blaine is to act on a petition to request a Special Town Meeting to fund the $10,667 amount that was turned out at the March Town Meeting.  Further, if the warrant article fails, the Mars Hill Council reserves the right to prohibit participation by Blaine for the remainder of the program year.  Motion passed 5-0.

2. There was discussion on Dave Cyr’s efforts to reconcile the personal property inventories for businesses in Mars Hill.  He has been largely successful, but has reached a point where some businesses are simply refusing to participate in any program.  There was further discussion on the legality of not assessing personal property tax on equipment.  Dave Cyr was given direction to continue to work with the holdouts until Monday, at which point he is to make a determination on values and assess a tax based on those values.  No further action was taken.

3. Dave briefed the Council on the efforts to celebrate the arrival of the New Horizons spacecraft on July 15, and the celebration along the Solar System model to celebrate this event.  No further action was taken.

4. Dave explained that he is reviewing the International Property Maintenance Code; he believes that the Code Officer does not have to be and may actually not be our Code Enforcement Officer.  He also expressed the same opinion regarding the Board of Appeals.  He will work to bring that forward next month.
5. Dave outlined the information contained in a letter from MDOT and MDEP regarding the Sand/Salt Shed program.  No further action was taken at this time.

6. Dave explained the current status of the KurioCity Child Care rent issue.  Sue has kept the payment agreement made in November, and has reduced the deficit to $2,100 today.  No further action was taken.

7. Dave reviewed the work undertaken at 68 Benjamin Street.  County Environmental has completed an asbestos survey, and has detected asbestos in the kitchen floor tile and the wall covering.  Once we have r3eceived the final survey report, County Abatement will be called to come in and remove the materials.  No further action was taken.

8. Dave informed the Council that Grant Applications were available to address stream crossings such as this.  He will work with Nick Archer to submit an application.  No further action was taken.

9. Dave went over the status of the unemployment compensation issue regarding Tina Fields from the WTA Hansen Library.  While the denial of benefits was upheld, Tina is exercising her right to appeal that decision.  No further action was taken.

10. There was no other Old Business brought before the Council.

New Business

1. Dave reviewed with the Council the findings of the recent audit completed by Bob Thomas of MMA Risk Management.  He ;looked at the ire Station, the Highway Garage, the warming hut at the Prestile Dam site, and the Park Street dugout.  The deficiencies noted have been or will be addressed moving forward.  The biggest issue deals with the overall condition of the Highway Garage, which will be addressed in the BRSA Condition Report due at the end of the month.  No further action was taken.

2. Dave briefed the Council on a request from NMDC for assistance related to a cost overrun on their part for the work on the Pineland Farms TIF Application.  He will speak with Pineland Farms to cover the overrun.

3. Chairman Kearney opened the single bid received from Soderberg Construction for chip seal treatment work on the Clark and East Ridge Roads.  Dave will review the proposal, and check the road maintenance budget to ensure adequate funds, and will bring his results to the next Council Meeting next Wednesday.  No further action was taken.

4. Darroll Wilson expressed concern about the Council’s perception that his and Stuart’s job performance was lacking if they were interested in hiring a full time person as a foreman.  Both Chairman Kearney and Dave Cyr noted that the idea of a full time person was an investment in the future for after he and Stuart retire.    

5. There was no other New Business before the Council to be considered.

6. Motion by Kearney, seconded by Miller to set the next Council Meeting to June 24, 2015 at 5:00 PM.  Motion passed 5-0.

7. Motion by Kearney, seconded by Brewer to adjourn at 9:03 PM.  Motion passed 5-0.
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Respectfully Submitted 


David D. Cyr
Town Manager
